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State Regent’s Message

It was my great honor to be installed as State Regent at
Continental Congress and it will be a privilege to serve the Utah
State Society. Thank you for your support in electing me to this
office, and my thanks to the other state officers and to all the
committee chairmen with whom I will be serving.

Our State Motto for the next two years will be “USSDAR.
We are the Bridge from Chapter to National,” and the symbol of
this administration is to be Delicate Arch.

The State Regent’s Project I will propose is “Historic
Preservation.” Our first goal is to work with all of you to
strengthen and stabilize our chapters. We have many new
chapter regents in the state. All our state officers are willing to
help you in any way. Just let us know what you need. I look
forward to meeting with you in your chapters. Let me know
i when it is convenient for me to visit.

The second of our goals is the preservation of our chapter
and state records. Let’s get those papers, pictures and scrapbooks

out of the attic and the garage; out from under the bed and into
more secure storage. Some of our state records and scrapbooks are now in our state storage unit, but there is
still space for more. If you need help with storage, call our State Historian, Jolene Bushman, or myself.

And finally, but just as important, we will continue our work of cleaning and repairing our State DAR
monuments and markers. These monuments are part of our heritage and we must see that they are preserved
for the future.

I look forward to seeing all of you at our State Training Workshop on August 19™ and throughout the
year as we support the theme of the National Society “7The Bell of Freedom ... The Sound of Patriotism.”

Pat Fullerton,
State Regent

SUMMER WORKSHOP IS SATURDAY, AUGUST 19™
Salt Lake Plaza Hotel
122 West South Temple
10:00 a.m.
Aspen Room 1 & 2 on the Lower Level
e All DAR Members are welcome to attend!
¢ 1:00 p.m. Board of Management Meeting
e 8:30—9:30 a.m. eMembership Seminar at Family History Library

See page 2 for
all of the
details ...




USSDAR Summer Workshop

All State officers, State committee chairmen,
and all Chapter officers and chairmen are urged to
attend. This workshop is open to a//l DAR members.
Its purpose is to aid officers and chairmen with
understanding their new roles, as well as support and
assist the “not-so-new.”

The 10:00 a.m. meeting will take place at the
Salt Lake Plaza Hotel, next to the Family History
Library, at 122 West South Temple. Take the
elevator to the Lower Level, and come in to Aspen
Rooms 1 & 2.

State officers and State committee chairmen:

e Please bring 10 sets of instructional material
for the State Regent and chapter regents.

e Those who wish to address the group about
their office or committee may do so in a 2-
minute presentation.

e Be prepared to give the group deadline dates
for student applications, competitions, and
reports.

Following the workshop, lunch will be “on-your-
own.” There is a JB’s Restaurant attached to the
hotel that has a soup and salad bar, and menu
selections. Sandwiches are about $6.00. Parking is
very convenient (enter on South Temple in front of
the hotel entrance) and is $3.00 for hotel guests and
$5.00 otherwise.

State directories priced at $3.00 will be available
from Joni Crane during the meetings.

The USSDAR Board of Management will meet
in the hotel following lunch at 1:00 p.m. Please plan
to attend!

The Summer Workshop is planned to follow the
first-ever Utah “eMembership Seminar” at the
Family History Library. NSDAR has a public
website, a members-only website and an e-
membership website. The emembership website is
designed to conduct chapter and state business on-
line, such as name and address changes, chapter
transfers, officer and chapter member lists, etc. It is
available to Chapter and State Regents, Registrars,
and Treasurers, as well as State Organizing
Secretary and Membership Chairman. It requires a
password. Please look at http://emembership.dar.org
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if you have not received your password. The
NSDAR members-only website contains a bevy of
information for members such as NSDAR
announcements, committee information, Patriot
Index, information about ordering record copies,
DAR Store, and so on. It can be found at
http://members.dar.org. Come find out how to use
these great tools by attending. ..

The eMEMBERSHIP SEMINAR!

At Continental Congress it was announced that
emembership has risen to the next levell WOW!
The descendents project is now beginning to appear
online. On August 19th from 8:30-9:30 Joni Crane
will be covering "Using and LOVING
emembership". The class will be located in the Salt
Lake Family History Library's Computer Classroom
so that we all can have a hands-on lesson.

You don't need to know how to use your
computer to learn this, anyone can learn and I will be
happy to keep in touch with members after the class
who need more guidance. Make sure at least one
person from your chapter is there to bring back this
knowledge to you chapter.

There are items available on emembership that
help almost every chairman in-you chapter, so find
out how to access these items. Make sure you bring
your emembership login ID information and then
head to the August 19th Board of Management
Meeting soon after. Look forward to seeing you
there!

Joni Crane, State Registrar
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Meet Your New State Regent...

PATRICIA ANN HARRIS
FULLERTON

I was born in Paris, Henry County, Tennessee,
as the middle child with four brothers. My early
childhood was spent in West Tennessee, except for
three years during World War II, when we lived in
Oak Ridge, Tennessee. We moved to Paducah,
Kentucky when I entered high school, and I later
attended the University of Kentucky in Lexington. In
1959, T received my Bachelor of Science in
Pharmacy and that same year married Donald
Streeter Fullerton, also a graduate of UK with a
Masters Degree in Geology. Don’s career in oil and
coal exploration led to many moves around the
country.

Our oldest daughter, Laura, was born in
Ashland, Kentucky, and two years later our daughter
Jennifer, was born at Vanderbilt Hospital, in
Nashville, Tennessee. After moves to Knoxville,
Tennessee; Corpus Christiy, Texas; Denver,
Colorado; and Evansville, Indiana, we found
ourselves living m Salt Lake City in 1971, After a
couple of years in Vancouver, B.C., Canada, and a
short term back in Tennessee, we settled here
permanently.

Both of our daughters graduated from
Westminster College. Laura is married to Fred
Boutwell and is the mother of eight-year-old triplets.
Jenny and her husband, Richard Moncier, are the
parents of eight year old and five year old sons, and
live in Parker, Colorado. We are members of the
Episcopal Church and currently attend All Saints
Church in Salt Lake City.

During the ‘80’s I was active in Newcomers
Club of Salt Lake City and held several offices
including that of President. In 1989, I returned to
work as a Pharmacist at the Brickyard Harmon’s
store.

I joined the DAR Salt Lake Valley Chapter on
October 12, 1991, and have held the offices of
Registrar, Regent and Director and have chaired
several committees. I have served the Utah State
Society as Registrar, and First and Second Vice
Regent, and as chairman of various committees. I
also have served as National Vice Chairman, SW
Division Lineage Research, and currently am
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National Vice Chairman, SW Division, and
Volunteer Genealogist Chairman.

My favorite pastime is genealogy, and I have
proven Revolutionary War service for 18 of my
ancestors to date. I hope I soon will have time to do
more research.

Editor’s Comment: I am certain that you enjoyed getting to
know your new State Regent, as I did. There is no doubt that
Pat will represent Utah splendidly during her Administration.

Continental Congress Installation
Diane Tarbox, Honorary State Regent; Presley Merritt
Wagoner, President General; Pat Fullerton, State Regent;
Cindy Spencer, Vice Regent.

DAR WEEK AT THE FHL

Excitement is building as the DAR Family
History Library Week approaches. Honorary State
Regent Diane Tarbox and State Registrar Joni Crane
have been busy preparing for the August 13-19
event.

The Week will begin with a lecture by noted
genealogy lecturer George Oftt speaking about
“Getting the Most Out of your Research at the
FHL.” A reception is to follow.

Vicky Zuverink, Librarian General, will be our
honored guest and speaker at a Southwestern Buffet
Dinner on Monday evening.

Various daily classes are available during the
week at the FHL, including information on DNA
and  Genealogy; DAR  Applications and
Supplementals; US Midwestern States Death
Records; Organizing your Records; and US Military
Records. Of course, there is plenty of “on-your-
own” research time along side your fellow
Daughters who are attending from all over the US.

Thank you, Diane and Joni for your hard work!
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Jolene Bushman, National

Outstanding Junior Finalist

The Outstanding Junior Member Contest began
in 1963 to recognize Junior Members of DAR. The
purpose is to honor young women who have truly
promoted the aims and purposes of the National
Society, participated in community activities, and
encouraged all Junior Members to be interested and
involved in DAR programs and projects.
Recognition on the Chapter, State or National level
is truly an honor. Being one of seven National
Finalists is an even more amazing honor. Jolene was
just that, representing Bear River Chapter, Utah
State, and the Southwest Division at Continental
Congress this year. Jolene is the first Utah Daughter
to be an Outstanding Junior National Finalist.

Marilyn Bushman and Carolyn Bushman,
Jolene’s mother and sister, were on hand in
Washington, DC for support. Jolene and Carolyn
didn’t just sit around, however. They were National
Pages during the weeklong event as they have been
numerous times in the past.

Thank you, Jolene, for representing Utah so
admirably. What a wonderful week it was for the
Bushman women!

The Bushmans: Carolyn, Marilyn, and Jolene at
Continental Congress

Joni Crane and President General Presley Merritt
Wagoner

Joni Crane, the Photographer

Joni was very busy at Continental Congress.
She was a not only a National Page, but a Congress
On-line photographer, campaign manager and
mother as well.

This year, the Congress On-line Committee

" invited eleven camera- and computer-literate women

to wander about taking candid photos of Congress-
goers in the act of having fun.

The  NSDAR  members-only  website,
http://members.dar.org, has a link to the Congress
On-line photos taken. There are a myriad of candid
and posed pictures depicting the week of Continental
Congress. Many of these photos are thanks to the
efforts of Joni.

Kendall Crane, Utah C.AR. State President,
attended Congress with her mother Joni. Kendall
was able to get an up-close view of Continental
Congress and DAR. A wonderful way to get our
future members involved!

Joni received recognition at Continental
Congress for Outstanding Service for being one of
the Top 10 Best VIS (Volunteer Information
Specialists) State Chairmen, a Certificate of
Appreciation as VIS State Chairman; Outstanding
Contribution for Web Site Construction; and VIS
Web Page of the Month Webmaster for both
Centennial State and Blue Spruce Chapters in
Colorado. She is currently the Utah State Registrar
and Membership Chairman, and co-chairman of the
upcoming DAR Week at the Family History Library.
Thank you, Joni!
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Utah Receives Numerous Awards

at Continental Congress
The Utah Daughters can be very proud of their
participation in the Society. Utah received awards
for the following:
Outstanding in:
e Commemorative Event Coverage
e Chapter Public Relations Narrative
¢ State Public Relations Report
e Effort in Public Relations
e 100% Chapter Participation for Advertising
e Governor-signed Constitution Week
Proclamation

Jane Nelson-Comp, Bald Eagle Chapter Regent,
received a Certificate of Outstanding Service for the
Descendants Project. Her Bald Eagle Chapter was
also recognized as a Chapter Sponsoring 15-24
Schools for the DAR Good Citizens Committee.

Bald Eagle’s Harriett Priska received two
awards: Best Report and Certificate of Merit,
Second Place, from the Conservation Committee.

Honorary State Regent Sue Anderson-Ball of
Wasatch Range Chapter received a Certificate of
Appreciation from the National Defense Committee.

Cindy Toone of Sego Lily Chapter was
recognized with an award as serving as National
Vice Chairman of C.A.R. Committee.

Princess  Timpanogos  Chapter  received
recognition with a certificate for Outstanding
Chapter Report for Constitution Week, as well as
Second Place Chapter in the Southwest Division for
Commemorative Events.

Shirley Nelson, Princess Timpanogos Chapter,
was awarded a Certificate of Appreciation as
Southwest Division Vice Chairman of Seimes
Technology Center.

Color Country’s Joni Crane returned with five
awards for her VIS work. Please refer to the
previous article about Joni for details.

Last, but not least, our newest Honorary State
Regent, Diane Tarbox, was recognized with awards
for Outstanding Service as American Indians State
Chairman; Second Place State Winner of
Commemorative Events; and a Certificate of
Appreciation from Seimes Technology Center.

What a wonderful array of awards to our very
deserving Daughters, Chapters and State.
Congratulations!

CAR.

George Washington, Thomas Jefferson,
Benjamin Franklin, Charlie Brown, Paul Bunyan,
Jonny Appleseed, Indiana Jones, Snow White and all
seven dwarfs visited the Rocky Mountain C.A.R.
members at their regional meeting on Monday, June
19, and Tuesday, June 20, in Salt Lake
City. National Officers and Committee Chairmen
wrote skits to be presented at the nine Regional
meetings with some  very  entertaining
characters. Members participated by competing to
read from the Program Packet about the purpose,
program, and contest for each committee.

The National Project "Pursuing American
Victory" presented by National President Robert A.
Fritsch will help raise funds to restore the Spring
House at Valley Forge National Historic Park.

State President Kendall Crane unveiled her
state project to raise funds for children of War
Veterans by selling prints by famous artist Arnold
Friberg of "The Prayer at Valley Forge".

Orrin Chadborn from New Mexico showed the
highest level of enthusiasm and was presented with
the Regional Enthusiast Award as this years "Party
Animal". He was presented with a "party"
hat, "party" poppers, and other patriotic "party"
paraphernalia at the banquet Tuesday night.

The tour was VERY hands on with members
and seniors getting "A Pioneer Experience" at the
This is the Place Heritage Park by reenacting a mini-
trek with handcarts and tour guide provided by the
park. Members and Seniors were also treated to a
short tour of famous and historic sites in downtown
Salt Lake City.

Many thanks go to all the members, seniors and
DAR members who helped make this meeting such a
great success.

Cindy Toone
National Vice Chairman, C.A.R.
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CANDIDATES ANNOUNCED FOR
2007 NSDAR ADMINISTRATION

The Continental Congress preceding the current
administration’s final year is always exciting. The
upcoming slate of candidates for the following
administration is announced.

The Wagoner Administration concludes its term
next July. Our new NSDAR Executive Officer
Candidates announced in Washington, DC following
Continental Congress are:

e President General: Linda Gist Calvin of
California

e First Vice President General: Merry Ann
Thompson Wright of New York

e Chaplain General: Dell Dickins Scoper of
Mississippi

e Recording Secretary General: Joyce Harrell
Cardinal of Mexico

e Corresponding Secretary General: Florence
Fitch Patton of Texas

e Organizing Secretary General: Carole
Temple Farmer of Missouri

e Treasurer General: Margaret Sinclair Hurd

-of Arizona -

e Registrar General: Donna Kargo Santistevan
of Colorado

e Historian General: Margaret Drummond
MacKenzie of District of Columbia

e Librarian General: Pauline Tarbell Bartow

of Maine

e Curator General: Michelle Mott Juehring of
Iowa

e Reporter General: Rebecca Ellington
Lockhart of Florida.

This slate of candidates has chosen the Golden
Pineapple as the official symbol of the Calvin
Associates Campaign. The pineapple has signified
gracious hospitality and kindness since colonial
times. Their theme is “The Spirit of Hospitality
Opens Doors of Opportunity.”

Honorary State Regent Sue Anderson-Ball and
Cindy Spencer are State Campaign Co-Chairmen.
Campaign sale items will be available at the August
Summer Workshop. Look for the display table of
lovely Golden Pineapple items.

Continental Congress
Opening Night in the Utah Box

Front: State Regent Diane Tarbox, State Vice

Regent Pat Fullerton. Back: Cindy Spencer,

Kendall Crane, Mary Alice Brinley.

Continental Congress and Utah

It was very rewarding to see that fourteen Utah
Daughters (or soon-to-be Daughters) attended the
115" Continental Congress in Washington, DC.
Congress was held from June 28" to July 2", but all
of the Utah Contingent arrived early.

The Utah group did have.some weather snafus.
There was flooding the District and delayed flights
all along the eastern coast. Fortunately, no major
delays or problems arose to “dampen” enthusiasm.

Jolene and Carolyn Bushman were in attendance
to represent Bear River Chapter.

State Regent Diane Tarbox, Joni Crane, and her
C.AR. daughter, Kendall Crane, represented color
Country Chapter.

Princess Timpanogos Chapter members Mary
Alice Brinley and Diana Lee attended.

Incoming State Regent Pat Fullerton represented
Salt Lake Valley Chapter.

Marcia McGuire and Cindy Spencer, mother
and daughter, are Uintah Chapter members.

New member Jacquelyn Coleman, Honorary
State Regent Sue Anderson-Ball, Marilyn Bushman,
and Chapter Regent Deloris Niedfeldt were present
from Wasatch Range Chapter.

The Utah Daughters had many activities and
duties during Congress. = Mary Alice Brinley
arranged for a White House Tour. The Golden West
Tea was more relaxed this year, as Utah was not
hosting the event. Days and evenings were busy.
All Utah Daughters, however, enjoyed the event.
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Cameo Club

Hear ye, Hear ye, Cameo Club reaches a milestone!

In the club’s annual meeting on April 29th, it
was reported that Utah’s society now have 50 charter
members! New officers were elected to a term of
two years. MarShan Nelson agreed to serve
President and Lu Fischer as Secretary/Treasurer.

The object of Cameo Club is to promote the
sharing of genealogical information and family
histories among generations.

The fee for application is $2.00 per member
with annual dues of $1.00 to be paid no later than the
last day of State Conference. All proceeds from
application fees and dues are to be applied to some
future philanthropic endeavor chosen by club
members.

There are many generational combinations
possible for membership, so COME ON! Bring
your family together and join us in our Utah Society
Cameo Club.

MarShan Nelson
Cameo Club President

Thank You, Honorary State Regent

Diane Tarbox

Diane Tarbox represented Utah extremely well
during her tenure as State Regent. She was able to
travel to numerous states to attend their annual State
Conferences, and to entertain many DAR guests here
in Utah. Her State Regent’s Project was the first
DAR Week at the Family History Library, and
proved to be very successful. She has received
innumerable requests for it to be an annual event.

Diane wishes to express her love and thanks to
the Utah State Society for supporting her in her bid
for Vice President General. She is particularly
appreciative for Joni Crane, her campaign manager
and friend, for the many hours Joni spent in her
behalf.

Diane, Utah Daughters appreciate you for all of
your efforts representing our state. Thank you.

JAC

The NSDAR Junior American Citizen
Committee has its roots in a 1901 Cincinnati, Ohio
chapter who organized a youth club “to
teach.. children some knowledge of the underlying
principles of our government, of American
sentiment, and of all that will go toward making
them good citizens.”

JAC in Utah has been exceptional. This year,
Utah JAC entries took nine national honors.

Honorable mention went to first grader Branden
Robinsion; third grader Olivia Howell; ninth grader
Chelsea Howell, and high school junior Chandler
Howell in the stamps contest.

Parker Howell took the fifth grade short story
honorable mention.

National second place awards were to second
grader Alysson Houston for her poster, and seventh
grader Heather Howell for her short story.

First place awards went to high school senior
Jorrien Peterson for his short story, and Pleasant
Grove Elementary Pre-School for their banner.

Thank you to all of the chapters who supported
JAC contests, and to Carolyn Bushman, State JAC
Chairman. Despite Utah’s relatively small size (in
DAR membership), we earned a disproportionate
number of JAC national awards. Great work!

~ Utah StaeConference, 2006
Uintah Chapter members Lynne Turner, seated:;

3

Debbie Hoyt, standing; Virginia Nelson, seated.
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82 DAR

/ Daughters of the
American Revolution’
This and That...

Utah State Society wishes to welcome new
Utah members since January 1, 2006! Karen
Kunz joined Bear River Chapter in February.
Janet French and Iona Syphus are in Color
Country Chapter. Golden Spike has two new
members since June: Susan Arnita, a Junior
Member, and Mary Hilliard.  Princess
Timpanogos boasts two new members, Anne
Bagley and Nicoline Lee. Wasatch Range
Chapter has six new members, four of them
Juniors. Approved in April were Emily
Marrott, Katy Olson, and Janae Pickett. June
brought membership to Jacquelyn Coleman,
Alyce Kennington, and Erin Randolph.

Think about having a “Membership” or
“Mentoring” Moment at each of your chapter
meetings. Take a minute to think of ways to
recruit and keep those new members.

Did you know that NSDAR divides the
country inio. Divisions? _There are eight
divisions: Northeastern, Eastern,
Southeastern, East Central, North Central,
South Central, Northwestern, and
Southwestern. Utah belongs to the latter,
along with Arizona, California, Colorado,
Hawaii, Nevada, and New Mexico.

Please notify Joni Crane of any membership
change of address, phone number, or email
address. She is keeping the State Directory
current and needs your help. Email her at
joni@sbtnet.com.

The next Utah Board of Management (BOM)
meeting will be held on January 13, 2007, at
10:00 am. Put the date on the calendar,
more information will follow. Please bring a
newsletter article about your chapter and
current chapter mailing labels.

Hostess chapters for the 2007 Utah State
Conference luncheon and banquet tables are
Salt Lake Valley and Bear River. Just
thought you might want to know. ..

Potential State Conference dates are April 27
and 28. Finalized dates to be announced.
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e 2007 Continental Congress dates are June 27
through July 1 in Washington, DC.
e Utah’s nine Chapter Regents are:

Bald Eagle Jane Nelson-Comp
Bear River Rena Forinash
Color Country Earline Tessler
Golden Spike Joyce Hamilton
Princess Timpanogos Helen Clayton

Salt Lake Valley Kay Christiansen
Sego Lily Cindy Toone
Uintah Nancy Longhurst
Wasatch Range Deloris Niedfeldt

e Take a minute to renew or subscribe to the
NSDAR’s award-winning American Spirit
magazine and the Daughters newsletter. For
$18.00, you will receive six installments (a
year’s subscription) of both publications.
New  on-line ordering is  easy:
www.dar.org/Americanspirit, or call toll-free
1-866-327-6243. This is a great way to keep
in touch with what is happening in the
National Society.

e NSDAR membership includes 757 Real
Daughters of the American Revolution.
Their fathers really did fight in the
Revolutionary War. The last- Real Daughter,
Annie Knight Gregory of Williamsport,
Pennsylvania, was born in 1843, Her
grandfather enlisted in the forces in 1777. A
widower, he took his eleven-year-old son
with him as a drummer boy. That boy was
Mrs. Gregory’s father. NSDAR paid loving
tribute to her on her 100® birthday with more
than 2,000 card, telegrams and gifts.

Air Space Educator

Cohort Summer Experiences
I, Carolyn Bushman, am excited to write about
my experiences with NASA this summer. During
Christmas break, 1 submitted two experiment
proposals to fly experiments on a NASA hot air
balloon and Orion Rocket. Both experiments were
selected. Six of my students could fly to Wallops
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Flight Facility to participate in activities. Due to
budget cuts, funding was unavailable. This meant
that I had to raise $6,000 for the trip to happen. I
was determined to raise the needed money. Thanks
to the following people, the trip did happen: ATK
Launching Systems, Princess Timpanogos DAR
Chapter, Mary Alice Brinley, Goshute Indian Tribe
and Beehive Telephone. This experience taught me
the importance of having a dream, working hard
toward it, and never giving up.

The first trip occurred in March. The students
had the opportunity to package our thermometer
experiment for the NASA hot air balloon slated to
fly July 24. The hot air balloon is bigger than the
Washington Monument.

We toured the rocket making facility, control
room, and weather balloon launch area. The next
day they were the controllers of a weather balloon
launch. I had chills going up my back as my student
said ten, nine, eight... and my other student could say
go or no go. Wow, what an experience.

We ended the trip by taking the boys to
Washington DC. My students had no idea how big
the Washington Monument was. They thought that
it would be about the size of the weather balloon.
Well the look on my students' faces when they saw
the monument was amazing. Two of my students
expressed a desire to become engineers after the trip.

In June, the second trip to Wallops occurred.
One student, Crystal Henroid, is a 7th grader who is
in special education. Iwas thrilled watching her
participate. We had the opportunity to see the rocket
on the launch pad up close and see the rocket launch
and retrieve our experiment. If you would like to see
pictures and learn more about the trip please visit
http://www.wff nasa.gov/freespace/

Space Camp was my next adventure. I gottodo a
simulation of a shuttle launch and return to Earth. I
had the chance to get on some equipment that they
use to train astronauts. The 1/5 gravity allowed me
to feel like I was walking on the moon. It was not as
easy as it looks.

I was selected as one of twenty educators from
across the country to be air space education cohorts.
Training took place at the NASA Ames Research
Center.

I was able to see the world’s largest wind
tunnels. It takes enough electricity that could run the
whole Bay Area to start up the wind tunnel.

We had the opportunity to see the vertical and
horizontal simulator. This simulator is used to train
the military helicopter, space shuttle, and lunar
landing pilots. As we were leaving the simulator
building, former Astronaut Karol J Bobko held the
door for us. This was very special for me as he came
to my school earlier this year and it was good to see
him again. Astronaut Bobko was the commander
when Senator Garn went into space.

My favorite tour was the future flight. They
bring in controllers to model how effective an airport
or a design of an airport is. The controllers say it is
like the real thing. The images are in 3D. Within 10
years there will be over three times as many planes
in the air as there are now. The computers that run
the simulation fill a large room. It was incredible to
watch all the planes land and take off and to realize
that over 45 of the terminals we were seeing had yet
to be built.

Last, we got to see panorama pictures from the
Mars Rovers. Wow! I also got to tour the robot area
and see the robots that they are planning to replace
the rovers with someday on Mars and to walk beside
our astronauts on the moon.

NASA has developed educational curriculum to
be used in the classroom based on the real life uses
of math and science. This allows everyone to
benefit.

I would like to thank the Utah DAR daughters for
your support. I love to share my experiences with
you. Thanks for allowing me to visit your chapters.
Please let me know if I can do anything for your
chapter. ;

I feel incredibly blessed to have had these
opportunities.

Carolyn Bushman
State Organizing Secretary

Editor’s note:  Carolyn’s article was edited with her
permission. For her entire informative dialogue, please email
me at MasCps@aol.com, and I will forward it to you.

Please send any items of interest to be printed in
Sfuture Utah Daughters newsletters to Cindy Spencer
at MasCps@aol.com or by snail-mail. Even quick

notes on scratch paper are great. The editor can’t . g

remember anything verbally, however. So be it.
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